
Security Council

After a quick feedback session, the second day saw a definite improvement in the level of debate. With more pressing concerns and legitimate solutions being raised by the delegates, the committee resumed its general speakers list with the delegate of United Kingdom. Just after his statement, the delegate of Syria seemed to be having some discomfort regarding his seating and was seated next to USA. It was an opportune moment for the delegate of USA as the delegate couldn’t stop smiling.
The delegate of Turkey raised a motion to initiate a moderated caucus on the topic “Economic and Humanitarian Aspect of the Syrian Crisis” which gave a newfound purpose to the delegates. The course of this moderated caucus truly reflected the knowledge and awareness of the delegates.
Within the walls of the Council, there was an amplified call for the step down of the Assad regime. In the light of recent events, this utopian suggestion, though raised by many delegates was not received well by the committee.
Controversial arguments were being made by delegates of China, Syria and Russian Federation. The delegate of Syria through his statements hinted that the Civil War in Syria could escalate into World War III. This was re-iterated and considered in depth in the unmoderated caucus which saw delegates in frenzy where everyone was battling to be heard and understood. The enthusiastic delegates took full advantage of the unmoderated caucus to display their negotiation and lobbying skills. Vital points were raised but the session took a sudden turn when the Russian Federation declared that they would supply arms to Syria which would further enable Syria to attack USA.
Very soon through a moderated caucus, the committee ventured into dark waters as they started deliberating on the stepping down of Bashar-el-Assad.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The committee in an equivocal voice believed that it is imperative to find solutions to this escalating humanitarian situation in Syria due to which the committee progressed to another moderated caucus.  After that, the committee moved into an unmoderated caucus to discuss the working paper.

The sudden crisis update stalled committee proceedings and the delegates moved into a moderated caucus to deliberate on the various facets of the same. There is high anticipation as to what the third day of the committee has in store.
